
We are pleased to announce that the Virginia Department of 
Transportation  (VDOT) has awarded Shirley a $45 million design-
build change order to the Route 28 Corridor Improvements Project to 
widen a section of Route 28 adjacent to Dulles International Airport in 
Loudoun and Fairfax counties.

The change order is part of a Public-Private Transportation Act contract 
that will complete 10 grade-separated interchanges and widen Route 
28 from six to eight lanes between Interstate 66 and Route 7. 

The project team will expand almost nine miles of Route 28 
throughout three heavily congested hot-spot sections. The team will 
begin construction on the southbound lanes from Sterling Boulevard 
to Route 50 and move northbound, widening lanes from McLearen 
Road to the Dulles Toll Road.

Shirley’s scope of work will include the design and construction of 
an additional lane in each section, turning Route 28 into a four-lane 
highway. The team also will connect Route 28 to overpasses on the 
Dulles Toll Road, which are currently being constructed by Shirley. The 
project also includes widening the Route 28 bridge over Horsepen Run. 

Design is underway and construction will begin in the Fall 2015. 
Substantial completion is scheduled for May 2017.

Congratulations to everyone involved 
in this winning effort!

Route 28 Hot Spot Widening 
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